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French as a Second Language Community Advisory Committee
Meeting Date: November 12, 2024
A meeting of the French as a Second Language Community Advisory Committee convened from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm in Committee Room C/3rd Floor West Meeting Room and via virtual Zoom meeting, with Parent Co-Chair Lynne LeBlanc presiding.
	Item
	Invitee Name

	Attended:


	Lynne LeBlanc (Parent Co-Chair W8), Moosa Alloo (Parent Vice Co-Chair W19), Sharlene Henry (Parent Vice Co-Chair, W5/W6 Alt), , Charles Zhu (Parent Vice Co-Chair W11), Lisa McAvoy (W2), Devon Pool (W3), Andrew Waters (W3 Alt), Elizabeth Carvalho (W7), Divya Chandra (Ward 11 Alt), , Gail Miller (W22).  Also present: Mary Cruden (Canadian Parents for French), Sharon Beason (CPF Alt), Roni Felsen (Staff Co-Lead), Trustee Dennis Hastings (W1), Angela Caccamo (Centrally Assigned Principal), Liliana Martins (Co-ordinator, Secondary)


	Guests:
	Randy Samuel, Keesau.

	[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Regrets:

	Michelle Munroe (Central Co-ordinator PCE), Trustee Dan MacLean (Trustee Co-Chair W2), Cheryl Batty (W8 Alt), Maeve Gray (W10), Zuojun Han (W20). 

	Recorder:
	James Jarrett




	Item
	Discussion
	 Motion / Action

	1. Call to Order
	· Land acknowledgment – Lynne LeBlanc.
· Meeting recorded for minute taking purposes.
· Introductions.
	

	2. Quorum / Membership Changes
	· Quorum met 8 out of 10 Wards present.
· Ward 19 is going to elect an Alt. Rep.
· Ward 1 is having an election @ Thistletown CI on November 15, 7:00 PM.
· Ward 16 Madelaine Hamilton has resigned per an email to the Parent Co-Chair.

· Q: Do we ask members why they leave?
· Parent: Co-chair: we usually speak to them to find out.
	

	3. Approval of Agenda
	· Andrew Waters moves, Charles Zhu seconds.  Carried.
	

	4. Approval of   October 15, 2024 minutes
	· The meeting time at the top of the minutes needs to be corrected from 7:00-9:00 to 6:30-8:30.

· Q: Under Staff Report it states that eight Early French Immersion programs have opened. Over what time period?
· Staff: Over the last three years.

· Q: Under Staff Report it states that EFI and MFI are referred to in the Multi-Year Strategic Plan with at least 25% of instruction in French?
· Staff:  That’s the Ministry’s standard, that 2 subjects minimum are in French. TDSB exceeds the standard.

· Devon Pool moves, Charles Zhu seconds.  Carried.
	James Jarrett to post minutes on FSLCAC Page

	5. Declarations - Possible Conflict of Interest
	· None
	

	6. Ward/CPF Reports
	· In Ward 8, we had our ward forum with Trustee Laskin.  Many SOEs attended, as well as many principals.
· CPF:  No report.
	

	7. Chair Report
Trustee Report
	· Parent Co-Chair: 
Committee Name and Mandate Change 
Trustees adopted our recommendation to change our name to French Student Achievement Community Advisory Committee. The amendment to the mandate will be considered at their Organization meeting on Nov 13.
· Q:  How will the name change get implemented?
· Staff:  Staff will meet and go through the webpages and have the Web Team make the necessary changes.

· Q:  The header for our newsletter was given to us by TDSB communications.  We also have roll-out posters that say FSLCAC.  
· We can ask for a new logo from the media team, as well as the posters.  Send us your current header, and we’ll inquire.

· Parent Chair:  Presented the annual report to PSSC, received good feedback.
· Q:  Re: CAC Review, will there be opportunity for feedback?  The scale we used on the reflection was not the same scale used in the report.
· In the discussion, Trustee Ehrhardt brought up that members treat each other with respect.  We always do, but it showed as only sometimes in our report.
· Scales should be the same.  There was a disconnect between our survey and the report.  Also, we made two recommendations, and the report said none.
· Staff:  This is new for us. Three committees came up in October, three are still to come.  We can provide feedback to the Board.
· Please share your detailed feedback by email.
· We want all committees to be dealt with similarly.

· Q: The Board was looking for staff recommendations and were relying on staff when it should be coming from the trustees.
· Staff:  Correct.  Committees sit to inform, but the Board makes decisions.

· Q:  Seemed that the information was not what the Board was looking for.  The CAC could have spoken to their own work.  The Procedure says the review and our annual report both come to Board  in October. More practical for Board to receive annual report in September and have it available for the review in October.
· Staff: We will review your detailed feedback and inform the Board.

· Parent Co-Chair:  It said that the procedure will be looked at in year 1.  Do we have to wait for all 6 CAC reviews?
· Trustee Hastings: What we should have is the CACs to come back to the Board.  This is your group I would like to see what you put forward as a group. 

· Staff:  Rachel Chernos-Lin has resigned from the Board, is now a City Councillor.
· Ward 11 has a vacancy.
· Trustees Laskin and Rajwani have been supporting schools in Ward 11.
	

	8. Staff Report
	· The EFI application process began last week.  We have 2396 applicants so far, compared to 2100 last year, and 1800 the year before at this time.  This is the first nine days.
· Messaging is getting out.  We spoke about the multilayered targeting last meeting.
· The deadline for a guaranteed spot in program not a particular school is November 29.  Late applicants will be put on a waitlist subject to available space.
· We hosted a central webinar for prospective parents/guardians/caregivers with 145 participants, up from 101 last year.
· Our next webinar is November 20 at 7 pm.
· Staff shared a video that amplifies parent/guardian/caregiver voices in French Language programs.
· We have resources for families on our webpage, a step-by-step process, tipsheet and FAQ which we have added to. New video on EFI posted with all of the information on the webpage Application Early French Immersion: https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Elementary-School/School-Choices/French-Programs/Application-Early-French-Immersion 
· FI is not first come first served; people were panicking about that.
· We have a new assistant coordinator, Julie Liu, supporting us.

· Q:  Were the people in the video FI parents?
· Staff:  Yes, the were parents/guardians/caregivers from schools which we had asked for feedback from.

· Q:  I wished that some of the parents/guardians/caregivers shared stories where their children didn’t gain fluency immediately.  Not all children articulate things in the first year.  It could put pressure on parents/guardians/caregivers of students that aren’t thriving.
· Staff:  Thank you for your feedback. The families that participated were ones that wanted to share their perspective.

· Q:  Some kids are upset by new sounds in language, what prep should FI children receive?
· Staff:  The same prep any kindergarten child receives, e.g., reading to them in their home/first language.   Literacy skills are transferable.

· Q:  This video sparks interest in parents/guardians/caregivers interested in FI for their kids.  The step-by-step instructions are great.  Is there a video on how to prepare for FI?
· Staff:  There is no video because the preparation for the early FI program is the same as a student starting in the English stream.  We’re trying to dispel the notion of preparation being necessary; it’s actually one of our FAQs.

· Q:  This is a great video from a marketing perspective.  Have you ever considered a video with the testimonials of FI graduates, and their career paths?
· Staff:  We will bring these comments to our team.  When we go to schools, we want to honour people’s voices.  We can look at your idea when time permits.

· Q:  Could we get a staff feedback video?
· Staff:  We can also bring this to our team meeting.  We also share information with other Boards.

· Q:  Wondering if you are working on commute times, opening more programs.
· Staff:  When we talk about the enrolment report, we’ll talk about the eight  programs we’ve opened recently to address geographical gaps in the city.

· Q:  Can these new programs be accessed by parents/guardians/caregivers already enrolled in a program that is further away than the new program.
· Staff:  The pathway remains the same. These new EFI programs open at the entry point of JK and therefore accessible to incoming new students in the new catchment area.  New pathways are established with new programs. If there is a pathway change, parents/guardians/caregivers are notified of the change.

· Q:  Although you’re spot on about the key message of parents/guardians/caregivers not being required to prep for JK in French, CPF has done a podcast series called French Footprints which offers ideas on how to support children in French in the early years: https://cpf.ca/en/French-footprints-parent-resource-hub/.

· Parent Co-Chair:  To sum up, we loved the video, teacher testimonials are valuable.  Perhaps we could do a middle FI video.
	










Video Shared

	9. Enrolment Report
	· The report was brought to PSSC in October.  The application numbers for entry September 2024 were shared from both our EFI and MFI programs.
· We now have 79 EFI sites.  New sites have reduced commutes and accommodation pressures at certain sites.
· The applicant pool has remained stable.  Our redirections were slightly higher than the previous year, but still within the 5-10% range.
· Two examples from the report were shared.

· Q: Do we know why some families don’t accept? Is it because of lack of BASP?
· Staff:  It’s a family decision and we don’t ask.
· Parent Co-Chair:  If a parent can’t get daycare, they may choose to stay in English.
· Q:  We know from the French Review that parent responses were not satisfied with the BASP options they had.  A student goes to their English home school to catch the school bus. However, they cannot necessarily get access to BASP there. The reason can be that  there is no staff at the English home school to escort them to the bus. Prior to amalgamation students were picked up from home.

· Q: Wanted to confirm that this data was pulled from February 2024.
· Staff:  We would have finished placement at that time, yes.
· Q:  To receive this data in October/November doesn’t help parents/guardians/caregivers who may be interested in filling spaces in September where there is low enrolment.  Programs can build from word of mouth, not just TDSB advertising. Local parents/guardians/caregivers could help to fill low enrolment sites. 
· Staff:  Schools have local waitlists and can fill the programs with them.  This information is brought together for the Trustees.

· Q:  What’s the situation at Winchester with all the redirections?
· Staff: A lack of space.

· Q:  In MFI more than half the programs had fewer than 20 students?
· Staff:  Some programs had more, some less. 

· Q:  Where did the data come from for Core French
· Staff:  From October 2023.

· Q:  Why is there a drop in Core French?
· Staff:  French is compulsory only up to Grade 9

· Q:  When looking at enrolment retention you have to compare reports from year to year.  One year doesn’t tell the full story.  There was a dip after OAC was eliminated, but it’s been steady since then.
	

	10. Student Transportation
	· Q:  How is it that some students are receiving TTC tickets in grade 9-12 when funding for that was cut in the 2019 budget? 
· Staff:  This information comes from our Transportation department.  
· Staff:  Let us check into that.

	

	11. Adjournment
	· Devon Pool moves, Divya Chandra seconds.  Carried.
	

	Next Meeting
	November 12 @ 6:30 PM, Hybrid Meeting @ 5050 Yonge St., Committee Room A.  
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